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Featured Business 
The Last Stop 

12018 State Hwy 42 
Ellison Bay, WI 54210 

920-854-2088 
thelaststopeb@gmail.com 

 

Important Dates    
Mar. 17th- Town Board Meeting 7pm 
April 2nd- Town Hall Closed- Good Friday 
April 6th-   Election Day- 7am to 8pm 
April 7th- Town Board Meeting 7pm 
April 20th- Annual town Meeting 7pm- At Town 
Hall 
All meetings will be held via Zoom – check the 

agenda for details on how to join 

The Board has authorized the request for bids on paving and chip sealing roads for 2021. 
Mink River Road is the major project for this year and on recommendation from the Highway 
Committee will have two lifts of asphalt of 2 inches each. This was done due to the heavy 

truck traffic on the road. We normally pave with three inches of asphalt. The road will also be 
wider to allow for a bike/pedestrian lane adjacent to the shoulder. That will be delineated 

with lining to offer visual protection to those using the lane. It is anticipated this will be one 
of the most expensive road projects in years. 
 

The Board is waiting for a report from Administer Kalms regarding companies that offer 
evaluating of facilities. This is part of our continued long-range planning and anticipation of 

needed budget considerations in the future. One building with particular need of evaluation, 
as it has been a point of discussion for years, is the Women's Club at the Ellison Bay Beach. 
It is not usable on a year-round basis and the kitchen area is very outdated. Discussions 

have centered around updating the building or possible replacement. Possible use of a public 
funding campaign is also under consideration as a way to help offset property tax funding. 

 
A parcel of land adjacent to Port des Morts Park was considered by the Board but due to 
budget restraints and other projects the Board voted to not pursue the property purchase. 

 
Still under consideration is the disposal of two structures on the Gills Rock Mariners Park 

property. The ad hoc committee is developing a plan for the property to present to Parks and 
Properties which will then be considered by the Board for implementation. It is anticipated 
the park will be done in stages. 

 
The Wisconsin Towns Association monthly magazine has noted that Governor Evers proposed 

budget is "local government friendly" as it addressed many of the priorities of statewide town 
officials. Two provisions helpful to Liberty Grove are increased funding for Transportation Aids 
and Broadband expansion. 



  From your Town Board   
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DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME STARTS SUNDAY MARCH 
14TH-DON’T FORGET TO SPRING AHEAD! 

 
Weight Limits on Roads 

The following roads have weight limits placed on them 
at this time and there will be No Exceptions 
 
Appleport Rd 
Badger Rd 
Beach Rd 
Blackberry Rd 
Europe Bay Rd 
Flint Ridge Rd 
Garrett Bay Rd 
German Rd 
Green Rd 
Highview Rd 
Hill Rd 
Humbug Rd 
Isle view Rd 
Kenosha Dr 
Lakeview Rd 
Maple Rd 
N Port Des Morts Dr 
Plateau Rd 
Porcupine Bay Rd 
Scandia Rd 
Seaquist Rd 
Settlement Rd 
Timberline Rd 
Townline Dr (Q to Old Lime Kiln) 
Waters End Rd 
Wildwood Rd (Beach Rd to ZZ) 
Wisconsin Bay Rd 
Woodcrest Rd (ZZ to Q) 

 

 
 

 
 
 

REMEMBER 
 

A delicious and nutritious lunch is provided by 
The Senior Resource Center  

At the 
Liberty Grove Town Hall  

 

Monday, Wednesday, and Friday  
Every week, except on Holidays. Lunch 

is available for pick up at noon. 
 
 

Call **920-746-2523** 
24 hours before the  

first time you come for lunch. 
 

Liberty Grove’s Annual Town Meeting 
 

All residents of Liberty Grove should plan on attending the Annual Town meeting on 
April 20th at 7:00pm.  We will have our auditors there to give our annual financial 
report, committee updates from the past year and general business which needs to be 
conducted at a Town’s annual meeting.  Anyone is welcome to attend.  Any qualified 
elector is welcome to participate in voting matters.  (see definition in WI State Statute 
§6.02).  We hope to see you there. 

Do not listen with the intent to reply. But 

with the intent to understand. 

 



 

NWTC Community Education Classes  
Personal Care Worker Certificate Program, 9am-3pm Tuesday, April 6,13,20, 27 and May 4. Tuition $155.15, 
Textbook $31.65. 
This is a 30 hour, in person course combines lecture with practice of learned skills. The class meets for one 6-
hour session per week for 5 weeks and is offered twice a year. All skill competencies are assessed under the 
guidance of a registered nurse. Successful students will receive a certificate. 
To learn more call 920-746-4970 or email sisterbay@nwtc.edu 
 
To see all the classes/credit classes offered in Sister Bay go to www.nwtc.edu and click on “Find a Class” by 
location and choose “Learning Innovation Center” in the drop-down box. Learn from home via Zoom, a video 
meeting platform. 
A computer, laptop, or tablet with reliable broadband will be required for some of the classes. Instructions for 
accessing the class via Zoom will be provided. You can also register by calling 1-888-385-NWTC, or you can call 
920-746-4970 for assistance, or contact the Learning and Innovation Center at sisterbay@nwtc.edu 
 
If you know anyone needing great temporary office space for work with good internet, send them to NWTC. 
Their co-workspace has been busy as more people work away from their offices. Give NWTC a call for rates 
and availability, 920-746-4970. 
 
       The 2021 Dog Licenses & Tags for new dogs and renewals are available as of December 1, 2020. 

You must apply for the license before April 1, 2021 to avoid a late fee.  
Fees are as follows  

Altered - $5.00 
Regular - $10.00 

 
 You will need to provide a certificate from your dog’s veterinarian showing his/her current rabies shot, expiration 

date, and the manufacturer and serial number for that vaccine. 
 Due to COVID-19 please mail your renewals to the Town office.  All documents will be returned with the new license. 
                                                                   11161 Old Stage Rd, Sister Bay, WI 54234  

 

Door County Library- SB/Liberty Grove         
Sister Bay-Liberty Grove Library - second Tuesdays, 2:30 pm   - Door County Reads  
  March 10 - The Book Woman of Troublesome Creek by Kim Richardson  
  April 7 - The Long Haul by Finn Murphy 
  May 12 - The Library Book by Susan Orlean 
  Participants and listeners are welcome.    Call 920-854-2721 for details. 
 

All Libraries – Open Hours 
March Screen-Free Craft Bag.  

Stop in at any Door County Library to pickup of the screen-free children’s craft bag with a unicorn 
corner bookmark, shamrock bookmark, penny spinner and two St. Patrick’s Day coloring sheets. For 
ages 4K – 2nd grade.  

 
 

Shopping Opportunities that Support our Local Food Vendors 
Pop-up at Top Shelf Gourmet: Wednesdays, 12-4 pm, Country Walk Shops, 10588 Country Walk Dr. in Sister 
Bay Featuring Cultured DC Sourdough bread and bagels, fermented vegetables, Galecktables-rosemary 
caramel cookies and vegetarian soups. 

mailto:sisterbay@nwtc.edu
http://www.nwtc.edu/
mailto:sisterbay@nwtc.edu


 
 

 
 
 

Vaccine Information 
 

Covid-19 vaccines are now available BY APPOINTMENT ONLY to those 65 and older.  
 
Call 920-746-7180 during regular business hours (Monday-Friday, 8-4:30pm) your 
appointment can be scheduled for you. 
 
 
Covid-19 Vaccination Side Effects 
• The COVID-19 vaccination will help protect you from getting COVID-19. After your vaccination you may have 
some side effects, which are normal signs that your body is building protection. These side effects should go 
away in a few days. Some people experience sore arm, slight fever, or feeling tired, while others have no side 
effects at all. We recommend for best protection against COVID-19, to get both doses of the vaccine, even if 
you have side effects after the first dose.  
 

  IF YOU NEED ASSISTANCE Emergency assistance - Dial 911, Door County Medical Center COVID Hotline: 920-
746-3700 

 

Critically High Activity Level 

COMMUNITY GATHERINGS: Follow social distancing, face coverings, and sanitation guidelines  when in public 
settings and consider the following guidelines for planning or attending events and gatherings. 

COVID-19 is still spreading across our Wisconsin communities. 
Staying home is the best way to protect yourself and others from getting sick. 

Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) recommends Wisconsinites cancel or postpone all travel, 
including travel within the state. 

Scientific evidence shows that masks, partnered with social distancing, play an important role in reducing the 
spread of COVID-19 

If you have immediate questions, you may contact Public Health during regular business hours 
Monday-Friday 8:00am-4:30pm) at 920-746-2234                               

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/cloth-face-cover-guidance.html


 

 

 

COVID-19 Travel Recommendations by Country 
If you must travel, take these steps to protect yourself & others from COVID-19 during your trip. 

 

 
https://bit.ly/2IZicXj 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/map-and-travel-notices.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/travel-in-the-us.html

